
  

  

 
 

 
Thursday 15th October 2020 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
As a result of COVID-19, we are unable to celebrate Harvest in the usual ways across the Federation.   
 
Instead of asking you to send food items into each school for our Harvest tables, if you would like to do so, 
please take any non-perishable food items to the Methodist Chapel, as they are linking with The Forge in 
Scunthorpe and will distribute any food items received as part of food parcels for those in need. 
 
Mr Logan, who usually runs WJS Gardening Club, has kindly grown numerous pumpkins for us to use as part 
of a ‘Pumpkin Raffle’ next week.  Every child across the Federation will receive a free raffle ticket, which will 
be entered into the Pumpkin draw to be held on Thursday 22nd October.  If families would like to make a 
voluntary donation to our ‘Pumpkin Raffle’ fund, all monies raised will be donated to The Methodist Chapel, 
which will enable them to purchase more food items for The Forge, benefiting local people. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support. 
 
Kind regards,  

 
 
Mrs Cathy Logan 
Executive Headteacher 


